

# Newsletter

Date: 08/04/2022



Welcome to the NEWSLETTER! Every term you will receive this newsletter, filled with lots of information about the past term!

# **Club Information**

### Holiday Club:

If you would like your child to come to holiday club you need to fill out the sign-up form on the school website. Once this is filled out you will receive an email telling you the dates available. The next holiday club is May half term and during the summer holidays. During the summer holidays holiday club will run for the first three weeks, every day, 10am – 3pm.

If you would like more information about any of our clubs head to our website, redwood-school.com

#### Reminders:

If your child usually requires a spare change of clothes please can you make sure you pack it in their school bag. We are getting a lot of children who need to get to changed for multiple reasons and then have nothing to get changed into. We are extremely low on spares in school, and can no longer give out spare clothing, except in exceptional circumstances. Your support with this would be greatly appreciated. Thank you.

A reminder to all parents/carers of students within the main school body. Students must attend Physical Development lessons with full kit.



#### Term Dates

Monday 25<sup>th</sup> April
School OPEN after Easter break

Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> May Bank Holiday school CLOSED

Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> May School CLOSES for half term

Friday 27<sup>th</sup> May Inset Day school CLOSED

**Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> June** School OPENS

**Friday 22**<sup>nd</sup> **July** School CLOSES for summer

#### Transition

Remaining school tour dates:

Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> April – 13:30 – 14:30 Thursday 30th June – 13:30 – 14:30 Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> May – 10:00 – 11:00 Thursday 21st July – 10:00 – 11:00

## **Healthy Lifestyles**



It has been a very successful term in PD, with lots of events happening and some excellent work in lessons. Redwood have attended two Ten Pin Bowling tournaments which the students really enjoyed, with the KS3 team collecting a Bronze Medal. In March a team of 4 students represented Redwood and Rochdale at the North West Boccia Finals, they performed magnificently. 10.2 travelled to Bolton to take part in the Pentathlon Xtend multi sports event and picked up a Silver medal. At the end of the term we hosted the Greater Manchester Inclusive Swim Gala at Redwood with 5 teams from across the county competing in a range of races and games. Redwood's team all had a great time! Finally, we welcomed BikeAbility into school for a week to work with a range of students, by the end of the week 75 students had achieved their level 1 certificate with 7 even progressing to achieve their Level 2 award. Top performers in PD this term have been Carlito H and Kayllon T.

# After School Clubs - Summer Term

(April - July)



Please book in advance if your child is coming to after school club. Contact reception on 01706 750815 Cost per day: £2.50 Pick up time: 4:15

#### Student Ambassadors



Our student ambassadors have been out on a 'training' day, learning skills they need to be a great ambassador! This includes leadership, communication and team building. The went to the National Squash Centre in Manchester and competed in lots of sporting activities. A great day was had by all!

#### Mrs Murphy's Maths Stars

Daood K Kimberley R Harley Mc Paige A Momina A Jack D Luke J Casey D Jaxon Mc Kian T Harrison Mc Dainton Mc Ruben T Ryan B Jayden H Dominik M Logan S Conner A Matthew F Jeremy O Kaitlin W Paige D Amber M Kian R Ella S

Harlen B Olivia B
Irfan M Archie B
Justin BG Billy D
Mustafa A Tayab A
Ayaan A Hafsah M
Alex J Kayllon T
Winter C Inaaya Ur-R

Sam H

Cameron E Niall A Lenny H Azan S

### **EHCP Information**

Year 7 Annual Reviews begin in May, please can you return your meeting preference into school as soon as possible this is so we can ensure we have a meeting room available should you choose your meeting to be held school. Any questions contact: ehcp@redwood-school.com